
 
 

 
Dear Pastor and Church,                                                                     November - December 2010 

“DO YOU PICK UP PEOPLE FOR CHURCH?” 
 
Our youth pastor, Ryan Nez, had suggested that we have a yard sale to raise money for the 
church building fund. It was a cold morning when everything was set out for people to come by and shop. 
They started showing up at about 7:30 AM. Tricia and the girls were there to help out. There was a place set up 
for people to pay for their items where everyone received a Gospel tract. A Navajo man approached our 
youngest daughter, Keturah, and asked if we picked up people for church. The next day, Bernard showed up. 
He listened very intently to the preaching that morning. Some folks gave testimonies that Sunday night about 
what they were thankful for. Bernard stood up and said he was so glad that he had found our church. After the 
preaching that night, He put his faith and trust in Christ! Some yard sale!! We raised well over $600.00, but the 
treasure of a precious soul made the day worth so much more than money! 

 
A GOOD NUMBER BAPTIZED 

 
The Lord has allowed us to see quite a few people baptized 
over the last few weeks. Over the last three or four weeks, 
eight people have stepped into the waters! We rejoice in 
God’s blessings. One of our van kids was baptized 
yesterday. We have also seen several adults follow the Lord 
during this time. I am glad to see the Lord doing His work. 
I’m just trying to stay out of the way so I don’t mess it up!   

 
                 HOLIDAY PROGRAMS AND MEALS 

  
The Lord blessed us with about 115 folks for our Thanksgiving meal in November. 
As of this writing, we are preparing for our Christmas program and meal together 
which is always a blessed time. Please pray that the Christmas program will be a 
blessing and that souls will be saved as a result of it. Tricia led our ladies in helping 
with the annual Christmas Ladies Banquet in Mentmore, New Mexico, with Grace 
Navajo Baptist Church. They made a gingerbread hogan (traditional home of the 
Navajos) that really looked great! It even had an outhouse!  
                                        
                                       BIRTHDAYS AND FAMILY GATHERING FOR CHRISTMAS 
 

Tirzah and I are a year older and Keturah will celebrate her 15th 
birthday this week. Interestingly, they are getting more beautiful 
like their mother and I’m . . . oh, well! Joel and Fabi and Little Joel 
will be with us over Christmas. Esther will come back from Bible 
College for about ten days. We are looking forward to the time 
with our family. This wonderful holiday season causes us to reflect 
on God’s goodness and your kindness to us. Thank you for 

praying for us and helping financially. Thank you for all you have done in 2010. It is our prayer that 2011, should 
the Lord not come first, will be our greatest year in His service. Merry Christmas! 
Mark and Tricia Haynes and Family 


